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May 2022 
 
Greetings in the Name of the Lord Jesus Christ from 
Eastern Europe: 
 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, we are writing 
this newsletter during difficult and sad situations 
here in this part of the world.  It’s hard to write this 
newsletter regarding all that is going on but it is the 
reality of our days now and the Lord Jesus Christ 
promised that before His coming we would 
experience these times in which we live.  We thank 
you for your prayer, love and support over so many 
years.  Because of your involvement, including 
pastors and individual friends, things have changed. 
I want to say, “thank you all for your wonderful help 
that we can make a difference in the lives of people 
who need us the most here.” 

 
We are honored that you have enabled us to 
welcome the refugees coming from Ukraine and are 
going west to the United States or other countries.  
We are at the place where our home has become a 
transition for them to rest, take a shower and have 
a peaceful night so they can make the right decisions 
of where they are going and leaving everything 
behind.  Their work, where they lived, everything 
that they dreamed they would have and everything 
that they had in their lives has been left behind.  As 
we look at their situation, it is such a beautiful  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
comparison to the return of Jesus Christ, we will not 
be able to take anything and the only thing we can 
have is the things that we deposit ahead of us in 
heaven during our time here on earth.  It’s a great 
blessing that we have been able to share the Gospel 
with believers as well as unbelievers in our home as 
the Lord enabled us to minister to their physical and 
spiritual needs.   
 

One of the most difficult 
times is to see how families 
are separated.  We met a 
sister in Christ who is a 
pastor’s wife.  Her name is 
Elena and her daughter, Eva 
is 8 years old (left).  Her and 
her husband separated in 
the western part of Ukraine.  
Her husband, Zarub, was 
planting a church in the Kyiv 

area and remained to serve in the country.  We 
picked them up from the train station, kept them in 

our home on their way 
to meet some friends.  
While they were with 
us, her daughter Eva 
came to me, laid her 
head on my chest 
because she was 
missing her father and 
needed to be 
comforted.   

 

She had stayed 8 days in a bunker and couldn’t see 
the light in the Kyiv area.  When they arrived, they 
would run to the windows to look out.  There is so 
much pain and we appreciate your help to make a 
difference in the lives of people such as these.  
While we were praying, the mother said she could 
not believe the help they were receiving from the 
wonderful Romanian people who are believers to 
make this transition.  We thank God for this 
opportunity. 
 



 
We have had over 20 refugees stay in our home at 
different times.  Taking them to the airport and 
different places, helping them with financial needs, 
but at the same time the Lord helped us to purchase 
food to send directly to Ukraine.  We are so very 
thankful to our partners who have enabled us to 
send exactly what they needed.  We asked our 
missionary from Ukraine to come to the border 
where we took them to the city of Suceava, Romania 
to purchase things for their family’s needs, from 
personal needs to food and all that is needed 
(above).  We thank God that by His grace we have 
been able to help in this way. 
 

One of the greatest needs is for the orphans.  Please 
pray that the Lord would help us to minister to their 
needs and make a difference in their lives because 
they are now without their mothers and fathers. 

 
We are working towards facilitating their needs as 
they are bringing them to the area of Chernovitz at 
the border of Romania where there is no war 
activity.  Please keep this in prayer and we 
appreciate your support for them.   
 

As we continue to work with the nation of India, 
Pastor Joshua, the national missionaries and 

through the online meetings we are still working 
alongside them to evangelize (below), plant 
churches and facilities being built. 

  

 
In April, a church will be dedicated by the grace of 
God (above) and we want to say thank you so much 
for your prayer and support.  They have requested 
for another church to be built in India, where 45 
people are meeting in a shack and do not have a 
place where the pastor has ministered for the last 
10 years.  It would be a great impact for them to 
receive a gift of $20,000 to finalize a church for 
them.  The cost of materials and labor have gone up, 
but we thank God for His wonderful help. 
 
We want to say thank you so much from the bottom 
of our hearts for praying for us here in Eastern 
Europe.  We do not know how things will develop 
but we thank you for staying alongside us with your 
love prayer and support.  From our family to your 
families, we pray that the Lord would help us to do 
His will and when He returns, we will hear Him say, 
“well done thou good and faithful servant.”  May the 
Lord help us all to live in such a way.  We love you 
all and may God bless you! 
 
Love in Christ, 
 
Ghiorghi, Cristina, Daniel and Timotei Cazacu 


